MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, November 15, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 1 Commissioner – Arthur Bellanger 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 30, 2019 as read.

Mr. Kyle Galloway from GIS Engineering stated that 1. The channel is being dredged for the Bayside Breakwater Project and is over half completed. The fabric should arrive Monday and the rocks will come in after. You should be seeing work done around Thanksgiving. 2. The plans are being finalized on the Bayou Thunder Project. 3. Working on the new pump stations. Should have the final design in the middle of December. 4. Working on the new levee on the north side of Grand Isle. Will get with the Grand Isle Port Commission on the alignment.
President Camardelle stated that he money for the new pumps will come from the levee district, the town, Jefferson Parish and the state. We will have to meet with some property owners to place the new pump stations. He thanked the Governor, CPRA, Ricky Templet, town officials, and port officials for working on the levees and new pumps. Grand Isle has experienced extremely high tides and has changed the scope of levees and pumps. We must figure where the water is coming from and help to stop the water from coming on the island. Mr. Camardelle stated for the property owners to have patience because the levees and pumps are coming. Mr. Camardelle also thanked Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair for all their assistance helping to better Grand Isle whenever we needed them. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:52 a.m.
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